MAY-15-2007 TUE 10:46 AM CEHHA



UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY RESEARCH THIANGLE PARK, NC 27711

APR 16 2007

OFFICE OF AIR QUALITY PLANNING AND STANDARDS

Melanie A. Marty, Ph.D., Chair Children's Health Protection Advisory Committee Cal/EPA, Office of Environmental Health Hazard Assessment 1515 Clay Street, 16th Floor Oakland, California 94612

Dear Dr. Marty:

Thank you for your letter of March 23, 2007, to Administrator Johnson, regarding the review of the national ambient air quality standards (NAAQS) for ozone. As you know, the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) is now in the process of reviewing the ozone NAAQS. The Agency expects to complete its review and make decisions about the appropriateness of revising the standards by June 20, 2007.

In reviewing the ozone NAAQS, EPA has conducted a thorough examination of the relevant scientific and technical information as summarized in the ozone Criteria Document and Staff Paper. As we move forward, we will take into account your comments regarding the effects on children of exposure to ozone and your recommendations in favor of tightening the primary ozone standard to a level of 0.060 ppm. I would like to assure you that we share your concern about protecting the health of children. In considering the appropriate level for the primary (health-based) standard for ozone, we will carefully consider effects on children and other sensitive groups. I have forwarded your comments to the docket for this rulemaking, EPA-HQ-OAR-2005-0172, so that they may be considered, along with the recommendations of CASAC and other comments received, as EPA moves forward in developing its proposed decision.

Again, thank you for your letter. I appreciate the opportunity to be of service, and I trust the information provided is helpful.

Sincerely,

Stephen D. Page

Director

Office of Air Quality Planning and Standards